

## Mission Statement

Our Mission is to bring light in a time of sorrow. To provide a bear as a reminder of your little angel and that you are not alone, but accompanied by the thoughts and prayers of everyone who has shared in this emotion.

PO Box 212, Jenison, MI 49429 P.616.481.3727 www.briannaleefoundation.org

Member of the Jenison - Grandville Chamber of Commerce, Michigan Non Profit, 501-c-3 federal non profit.

Volume 7 Issue 2

October 2020

## Dear Brianna Lee Foundation

My name is Robert Kizelewicz and I would like to start this out by saying thank you so much for what you guys do. So me and my Fiancé Andrea Alexander lost out son Bentley Greyson Kizelewicz this past December in her second trimester. This was absolutely devastating for the both of us but more so for her. We were at the Reid Health Hospital in Richmond Indiana. Luckily they are a part of your family. So sitting there in the hospital room after probably the hardest day the both of us have been through, our nurse walks in with a little keepsake box and a teddy bear. Confused by the Teddy bear at first we didn't realize that it would be one of, if not the most important tools she would be given to help cope with this tragedy. The nurse continued to explain to us what your foundation was about and everything that y'all do. This bear has meant more to my Fiancé than we ever would have guessed.

After going through such a tragedy that we both had never experienced before this, we struggled because it is normally something that doesn't get talked about much after it happened. So I wanted to make it a point to be very open about it to always try to help the next set of parents that might experience a tragedy as horrific as this.

So after all this is said and done we never would have been able to make it through this without your foundation and our Dart Family that is so strong in Richmond.

Thanks Robert Kizelewicz and Andrea Alexander

## Brianna Lee Foundation Board

Linda Miller - President Jessica Miller - Vice President

Jennifer Wiersma - Secretary Jim Miller - Treasurer

Board of Directors: Brian Miller, Jeff Miller, Raeann Miller, Jamie Wiersma, and

Mackenzie Wiersma

From David Schluckebier In memory of Abel Joseph Schluckebier Mom and Dad



When shopping on Amazon, consider shopping via the Amazon Smile page as a portion of the sales will go towards the Foundation. Thanks! <a href="mailto:smile.amazon.com/ch/46-1979851">smile.amazon.com/ch/46-1979851</a>, AmazonSmile donates to Brianna Lee Foundation?

## DONATIONS RECEIVED THIS QUARTER

Colleen Castro
Holly Adkins
Tim and Jana Adams
The Weberg Family
Jim and Karyl McCullough
John and Alison Hazzard
Marcus Bolhuis
Larry and Martha Winsch
Jim and Bonnie Linscott
James and Nancy Richey

Thank You to these Small businesses for not only donating a percentage of their on line sales to us, they also threw in some of their own money to help us out!

Pam Brandow - Pampered Chef <a href="www.pamperedchef.com/pws/pbrandow">www.pamperedchef.com/pws/pbrandow</a>
Jamie Boshoven - Tastefully Simple <a href="www.tastefullysimple.com/p/11329466">www.tastefullysimple.com/p/11329466</a>
Alexandra Brownee - Lu La Roe <a href="www.shoptheBrownlees.com">www.shoptheBrownlees.com</a>
Shelby Dubes - Cabi <a href="www.shelbydudes.cabionline.com">www.shelbydudes.cabionline.com</a>
Lauren Gladding - Mary Kay <a href="www.marykay.com/lgladding1">www.marykay.com/lgladding1</a>
Pam Brandow - Norwex <a href="www.pamelabrandow.norwex.biz">www.pamelabrandow.norwex.biz</a>

If your workplace, club, business, or family is considering a holiday fundraiser, please consider choosing the Brianna Lee Foundation.

All of us at the Brianna Lee Foundation wish you and your loved ones a very Happy Thanksgiving, A very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! Each and every year we are so thankful for you and your support! We could not have grown and been able to be in over 130 hospitals, in the 10 states we are in without you!



1

WOW what a year it has been – For all of us!

After our Golf outing in the Spring of 2019, we decided to move the date to the Fall. Had we kept it in the spring, this year's golf outing would have been cancelled.

However due to switching the date, we were able to have the golf outing.

We didn't hold the silent auction due to so many businesses being closed and our inability to be able to approach them for a donation.

So we were going to rely on the golfers (foursomes) and our sponsors to help us out this year. And boy did you all come through!! We had the most foursomes to date and some of the most amazing sponsors! We also want to thank our small businesses that held virtual shows/parties for folks to shop at.

Our profits were down this year due to not having the silent auction, however our sponsors, golfers and small businesses allowed us to raise enough money that will help get us through this upcoming year.

So from the bottom of our hearts we want to thank all the golfers, sponsors and small businesses for helping to make this year a success! We couldn't have done it without each and every one of you!









Save the date for next year's golf outing September 19, 2021

Thank you to this years Amazing Sponsors

Our Tournament Sponsor

Palermo Pizza

**Practice Range Sponsors** 

**Acton Family Chiropractic** 

Grand River Bank

**Hole Sponsors** 

Zeeland Farm Services – 2 Holes

Roger and Phyllis Wildey and Family – In loving memory of Georgia Evalyn Wildey Grand River Bank

The Weberg Family

Jim and Linda Miller – In loving memory of Brianna Lee Miller

Exp Reality – Heather Garvin

Brian, Jessica, Peyton, and Caleb Miller – In loving memory of Brianna Lee Miller

Ken and Betty Schenk – In loving memory of our nephew and niece

Dave and Kathy Renkema – In loving memory of Brianna Lee Miller

Golf Cart Sponsors

Tom and Cheryl Butcher

Eric and Kristi Jensen

Ascension St Vincent Kokomo Hospital

Eric and Joslyn DeBoode and Family – In loving memory of Riley Marie DeBoode

Roger and Phyllis Wildey – In loving memory of Georgia Evalyn Wildey

John and Louise Findley



